STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

" Northwest Regional Office » 3190 160th Ave SE © Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 * 425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service © Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

February 13, 2017

MR. CHARLES CARMEL

REMEDIATION MANAGEMENT SERVICES COMPANY
4 CENTERPOINTE DRIVE SUITE 200

ROOM LPR 4-222

LA PALMA, CALIFORNIA 90623

Re: Termination of VCP Agreement for the following Site:

e Site Name: ARCO 0980

e Site Address: 10822 Roosevelt Way NE, Seattle, WA 98125"
e Facility/Site No.: 68996432 :
e VCP Project No.: NW2729

e Cleanup Site ID No.: 10186

Dear Mr. Carmel:

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) is terminating the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP)
Agreement governing Project No. NW2729. The project involved the cleanup of the ARCO
0980 facility (Site). The effective date of termination is the date of this letter. We are providing
this notice in accordance with the terms of the VCP Agreement.

Reason

Ecology is terminating this VCP Site because the Site was formerly enrolled in VCP as part of a
Technical Assistance Agreement (TAAG). The BP TAAG was terminated by BP on July 20,
2016.

Next Steps
Based on this decision, Ecology may take one or more of the following steps:
1. Send you an invoice for any costs remaining on your account. In accordance with
the terms of the Agreement, you remain responsible for any costs incurred by us

before the effective date of termination.

2. Conduct a site hazard assessment (SHA) and rank the Site for further action.




